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PLANNING WORKING GROUP

MINUTES of the Meeting held at the sites listed below on Monday, 28 November 
2016 from 10.00am  - 11.23 am.

1028 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No interests were declared.

1029 2.3 16/506618/FULL  41 WINDSOR DRIVE, SITTINGBOURNE, KENT ME10 1UN 

PRESENT:  Councillors Mike Baldock, Cameron Beart, Andy Booth (Chairman-in-
the-Chair), Richard Darby, James Hall, Mike Henderson, Nigel Kay and 
Ghlin Whelan.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:  Councillor Roger Truelove (Ward Member).

OFFICERS PRESENT: Paul Gregory and Jo Millard.

APOLOGIES: Councillors Bobbin, Roger Clark, Mike Dendor, James Hunt, 
Ken Ingleton, Samuel Koffie-Williams, Peter Marchington, Bryan Mulhern and 
Prescott.

The Chairman welcomed the applicants, applicants’ agent, members of the public, 
and the Ward Member to the meeting.

The Planner introduced the application which sought planning permission for the 
erection of a detached single storey annexe at the back of the rear garden of 41 
Windsor Drive, Sittingbourne.  The proposed annexe would be 3.8m in height with a 
pitched roof, 2.6m to the eaves with a footprint of 9m in width and 5m in depth.  The 
Planner explained that the proposed materials would be rendered walls, cement 
roof slates and white uPVC windows and doors, and internally the annexe would 
provide a lounge/diner, bedroom and shower room.

Mr Baker, the applicants’ agent, advised that the design of the annexe was in 
accordance with Council guidance.

In response to a question from the Ward Member on why the proposed annexe was 
so far away from the main residence, the owner explained that the drainage system 
had dictated the position of the proposed annexe and whilst his mother required 
daily support, she also needed her independence.

Local residents raised concerns which included: height of building too tall; building 
may block light; may set a precedent; overlooking issues; public footpath not 
referred to on plans; clarification of permitted development rights; adjoining owners 
letters not received; why was a spare room required; and why was there no 
kitchen?
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Members then viewed the rear of the property with officers, and viewed the site 
from the adjoining neighbour’s property.

1030 2.5 16/506288/OUT 100 STATION ROAD, TEYNHAM ME9 9TB 

PRESENT:  Councillors Mike Baldock, Cameron Beart, Andy Booth (Chairman-in-
the-Chair), Richard Darby, James Hall, Mike Henderson, Nigel Kay and 
Ghlin Whelan.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Lloyd Bowen (Ward Member).

OFFICERS PRESENT:   Jo Millard and Andrew Spiers.

APOLOGIES: Councillors Bobbin, Roger Clark, Mike Dendor, James Hunt, 
Ken Ingleton, Samuel Koffie-Williams, Peter Marchington, Bryan Mulhern and 
Prescott

The Chairman welcomed the applicants, applicants’ agent, members of the public, 
and the Ward Member to the meeting.

The Planner introduced the application which was an outline application with all 
matters reserved for future consideration, for the erection of a two-storey dwelling 
with parking to the rear, on land immediately to the north of 100 Station Road, 
Teynham.  He added that amended drawings had been received on 4 October 2016 
which showed the proposal to include two new replacement off-road parking spaces 
immediately adjacent to the property, for the use of the existing property, thus 
reducing the application site. 

The Planner advised there had been six letters of objection, as highlighted in the 
report, which included the following points:

 visual amenity issues;
 out-of-keeping with the area;
 parking and highway safety issues;
 possible removal of trees;
 overlooking issues;
 light issues; and
 invasion of privacy.

The Planner advised that Teynham Parish Council had objected to the proposal 
having a terracing effect on the streetscene, setting a precedent, and parking and 
access issues.

The Planner explained that the site was considered to be located in a sustainable 
central location with access to services, facilities and transport options and the 
principle of the proposal was therefore acceptable.  He said that whilst the 
indicative drawings did provide some intention of the future proposals, the design 
and style of the house were matters to be considered under a reserved matters 
application.
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The Ward Member highlighted the existing issues of access into Amber Close, 
adjacent to the site, and considered the application would have an impact on the 
streetscene as there were no other detached properties in the immediate vicinity.  

The Agent pointed out the unusual scale of the plot of garden to 100 Station Road, 
reminded the meeting that there was already an existing rear access to the site in 
Amber Close and that the current application was in outline.

Local residents raised concerns which included:

 ‘open’ aspect of area and sight lines compromised;
 other applications in the area previously refused;
 nearby property already had current planning permission for similar proposal;
 fear that parking area at rear will not be used;
 access to emergency vehicles already difficult without additional vehicles;
 safety of children playing in area compromised;
 additional visitor parking; and
 privacy and overlooking issues.

A Member sought confirmation of the boundary and highlighted the design of the 
narrow road.

Members then viewed the site from the garden of no.100 Station Road, Teynham.

Chairman

Copies of this document are available on the Council website 
http://www.swale.gov.uk/dso/. If you would like hard copies or alternative versions 
(i.e. large print, audio, different language) we will do our best to accommodate your 
request please contact Swale Borough Council at Swale House, East Street, 
Sittingbourne, Kent, ME10 3HT or telephone the Customer Service Centre 01795 
417850.

All Minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting of the Committee/Panel


